THE WILDLIFE SOCIETY

FLORIDA CHAPTER

Fall Business Meeting

Wakulla Springs Lodge

October 27, 2004

I. Call to Order – President Carrie Sekerak called the meeting to order at 12 pm.

II. Reading of the 2003 Spring Business Meeting Minutes – This was postponed until immediately before adjournment.  Minutes were accepted without revisions.
III. Treasurer’s Report – Arnold  Brunell reported that the Chapter’s balance as of October 22, 2004 was $19,999.85.  This represents a net gain of $1,871.06 over the last year.  However, the current balance does not include commitments of $2,500 to the UF Student Chapter for supporting next year’s Conclave, or $500 for Steve Rockwood’s attendance at this year’s National TWS Conference.  The 2004 Spring Conference had total expenses of $4,362.27 and income of $8,672.50, for a net gain of $4, 310.23.  Total expenses during October 22, 2003 through October 22, 2004 were $10,941.13, and total income was $12,812.19.  
IV. Committee Reports
A. Audit – No report.
B. Program – Jay Exum reported that the 2005 Spring Conference is scheduled for March 16-18, and will be held in conjunction with the Coastal Plain Chapter of the Society of Ecological Restoration.
C. Conservation – Becky Smith reported that the Chapter was asked to review and comment on a draft of an Ocean Commission report.  The report discussed the status of our oceans and made recommendations for improvement.  The report was reviewed and comments were sent.  She also stated that she will need help with expertise in forest habitats for responding to the Ocala National Forest Access Designation draft EIS.  Becky went to a conference on homeless animals in Orlando.  The conference included a panel discussion of feral cat management.  She made a presentation suggesting that there needs to be some consideration of the effects of feral cats on wildlife.  She seemed to get favorable responses from those who attended.  She also attended Feral Cat Forum II in Key Largo.  Feral Cat Forum III will be in Titusville in January or February.  
D. Membership – Report presented during New Business.
E. Education – Bill Giuliano is new chair of the Education Committee.
F. Information – Hugh Boyter has been posting news more upfront on the new website.
G. Certification – No report.
H. Awards – Tim O’Meara will be accepting nominations for the Herb Kale Award.  Nominations will be accepted until December 1.
I. Scholarship – Maria Zondervan is advertising for the student scholarship at all of the major universities.  So far, she has received no applicants.  Carrie attended a NWTF state awards banquet where she described the scholarship and current careers of past recipients and presented a banner in appreciation for their donations.
J. Nominations – Larry Perrin is asking for people to notify the committee if they are interested in being nominated for a position.  Larry also discussed future funding options for our Chapter.  He noted that implementing the Strategic Plan will require more money than we currently have.  A funding task force was formed to address this issue.  The task force came up with two general options: 1) expand what we are currently doing (i.e., increase our efforts to get sponsors annually).  or 2) create an endowment fund to run our operations.  These were presented at the summer board meeting.  The Board chose to pursue the endowment fund.  It is estimated that we would need approximately $800,000 in the endowment fund to support our activities.  
K. Webmaster – Rog Vanderhoof reported that our last service provider did not meet our needs, and therefore we changed.  Under the new provider and system, members will be able to post information and have it appear almost immediately.  Articles will be approved by the news editor and will stay for 2 weeks.  Certain aspects of the website will be for members only.  The block on the right entitled “Wildlife News” is a service that provides links to wildlife news articles.  Members will need to redo their login name and password in order to access all of the sites.
V. Student Chapter – Clint Smith reported that they have an increased membership.  Although a better student representation was anticipated, Dan Dawson and Clint were the only two students to attend this meeting.  The Student Chapter is continuing their participation in the “Adopt-a-Road” program. They will also be assisting FWC with trapping turkeys soon.  The Wild Game Dinner will be held on April 2.  They will need meat and monetary donations.  They will try to have hats to sell at the Spring Conference. 
VI. Florida’s Comprehensive Wildlife Conservation Strategy - Perran Ross is in a new position helping FWC work with stakeholders.  He gave a presentation on the FCWCS.  The main focus of this is to keep common species common.  The first review identified 500 species of wildlife, and the habitats associated with them.  FLTWS should respond as a stakeholder.  
VII. Old Business

A. 2008 National Conference – Our Chapter will host the national conference in either October or November of 2008.  A TWS national representative will visit in mid-November to evaluate potential sites.  Few hotels can meet the needs of this conference.  There are only two potential sites in Miami.  Steve Rockwood will be looking for help.  There are 15 committees that need to be involved in the planning.  Various agencies have committed support.  It was suggested that we start thinking about potential field trips and workshops. 
B. COWCH – We need to submit names of people to interview to Paul Moler.
VIII. New Business 
A.  Membership Questionnaire – Kristina Sorensen and Steve Stiegler reported that this survey was an idea from last fall’s meeting in Key Largo.  The questionnaire was designed to get information from members that would be helpful in carrying out the Chapter’s strategic plan.  Fifty-eight members completed the questionnaire.  Kristina reported on some of the highlights of the survey results.  Any new ideas for increasing membership should be sent to Kristina.  Kristee Booth was also involved in development of the questionnaire. 

B. Student Conclave - Student conclave will be hosted by the UF Student Chapter next spring.  They are interested in any help that anyone can give and any donations.  They need to raise $18,000-20,000.  FLTWS donated $1,500 to the student chapter and challenged UF faculty to an additional $1,000 that would be matched.  The challenge was successful, making FLTWS’s total donation to the student chapter $2,500.  The faculty’s contribution was $1,500.  Conclave will be held March 3-5. For more information you can visit their website at www.conference.ifas.ufl.edu/wildlife.  Bill Giuliano is asking that you contact him with any ideas for getting assistance.
C. International TWS Updates - Carrie reported that we received two surveys from National asking for feedback on what they need to do better.  Our chapter sent suggestions, many of which focused on their lack of technology.  National seems to recognize many of the problems that were identified.  Carrie also announced that we were recognized by National TWS as the 2004 Chapter of the Year!
D. Award - Rog Vanderhoof was recognized for all of the services he has provided. 
E. Other - Stephanie Simek reported that FWC will be hosting the 18th Eastern Black Bear Workshop.  This workshop will be held in Tallahassee during April 3-7, 2005.  They are looking for donations to support their efforts.

IX. ADJOURNMENT – The meeting was adjourned at 2:25 pm.
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